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“Home of the Little Devils”  
 

 

 Literacy continues to be a point of emphasis at LES.  Our students have currently read a 

total of 5947 AR books compared to 3898 at this time last year.  We also had 

approximately 110 students in grades K-6 participate in our inaugural “Winter Break 

Reading Blitz Challenge.”  There were also 187 students who met their AR goal for the 

2nd quarter of school.  The plan is to also have a “Spring Break Reading Blitz Challenge.”     

 

 LES currently has 47 students in grades 1-3 participating in the One to One Reading 

program.  The mid-year data shows that 87% (41/47) of the students working with a 

reading mentor improved their MAP scores for reading from the fall to the winter.  As 

far as fluency is concerned, 100% of the students increased their words per minute with 

many students doubling the total amount of words read.  

 

 The winter MAP data for students in grades K-6 looks promising in the subject areas of 

reading and math.  We are currently at 47% of our students being at or above grade 

level in reading compared to 41% from last year while 47% of our students are at or 

above grade level in math compared to 43% from last year.       

 

 LES has seven teachers along with teachers from Bellevue, Silver Grove, and Ludlow 

participating in the Next Generation STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math) 

Classroom Project during the 2014-15 school year.  The remaining sessions are 2/11, 3/3 

(middle school only), and 4/8.    

 

 The final draft of the CSIP for LES was submitted in ASSIST on 1/2.  The keys areas are as 

follows: Reading Proficiency, Math Proficiency, Writing Proficiency, Program Reviews, 

Parent/Community Involvement, and Best Instructional Practices.   

 
 Teachers have input all of their Student Growth Goal information into the CIITS program 

and have been analyzing student performance data.  The school administration will be 

conducting mid-year review meetings with teachers to discuss student progress and PGP 

progress.   
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 The newly implemented ESS program for students in grades 3-6 has been going very 

well thus far.  Students will continue to attend tutoring on a weekly basis to receive the 

appropriate instructional interventions.  The counselors have also met with all students 

who failed a class for the 2nd quarter of school to develop “Contracts to Pass.”   

 

 The second round of Advisory Team Meetings (ATM’s) were held on 1/21-23.  The basis 

of these meetings is to look at students who are receiving appropriate interventions and 

develop next steps in promoting student growth.  

 

 The next round of K-PREP Scrimmage Testing will take place on 1/27-29.  Students will 

be answering multiple choice, short answer, and extended response questions that 

mimic those to be on the actual K-PREP Tests in May.  Teachers will be utilizing 

Gradecam to analyze data and develop next steps to address student misconceptions. 

 

 “Students of the Month” (grades 4-6) for December and January will be treated to pizza 

with the principals on 2/20 for their good behavior, attendance, and grades.  “Stars of 

the Month” (grades K-3) for December and January will enjoy pancakes with the 

principals on 2/24 for staying on green, attending school, and working hard in the 

classroom.            

 

 


